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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
Student Successes 
At the end of a long year, we are just delighted with the vast 
array of successes that Elderslie High School students have 
achieved. As readers of our Parent Bulletin would know, we 
try to highlight as many student successes as we can in each 
edition and I am spoilt for choice on this occasion. At the time 
of writing, we eagerly anticipate the results of the 2018 HSC 
in the knowledge that our Year 12 students have worked 
diligently to achieve their very best. We have learned already 
however, that two of our students have been named by NESA 
(NSW Educational Standards Authority) as first in their course 
in the entire state. These students are Lachlan Willingham, 
who has achieved first in NSW in General Mathematics while 
Hannah Jenkins has achieved first in Textiles & Design! It is a 
rare feat indeed for comprehensive and non-selective schools 
to achieve such accolades and so we are very proud of both 
Hannah and Lachlan to see that their hard work has paid off. 
Hannah and Lachlan were invited to a NESA reception on 
Wednesday, December 12 along with all the other first in 
course students from all schools throughout NSW. I would 
like to also thank Mrs Joanne Amos, Mr Mark Macadam and 
Mrs Danielle Saunders, who were Lachlan and Hannah’s 
teachers for all the guidance that they provided. This result 
goes to show our students that they are every bit as capable 
as students right across the state. For Elderslie High School, 
we have now achieved four first in state results across the 
past four years.  

In the last edition of the Parent Bulletin, I was able to 
announce that Indyana Verter’s Visual Arts Body of Work had 
been set aside for Art Express, the annual exhibition of the 
very best artworks from across all HSC entries. We have now 
been informed that Indyana’s work has indeed been selected 
and will feature in the regional exhibition being held at 
Wagga Wagga. We would like to congratulate Indyana for this 
amazing success. 

On Monday, December 3, I was fortunate to be able to attend 
the Sydney South West School Sport Association’s Sporting 
Blues Presentation. At this event, 19 secondary students from 
various schools in Sydney South West were acknowledged 
and presented with their awards. Samantha Glover from Year 
12, 2018 was honoured with one of these awards which are 
only presented to the smallest handful of students who 
achieve elite levels of state and regional representation. 
Samantha’s successes have been broad and varied across a 
number of sports but it is in the sport of softball that she has 
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been most successful. We would like to congratulate 
Samantha for receiving this award. A photograph is included 
of Samantha at the awards dinner. 

    
Finally, we were humbled to be approached recently by the 
Office of the Deputy Secretary who specifically requested 
some of Elderslie High School’s public speakers to chair a two 
day conference for the Department of Education’s School 
Operations and Performance and Educational Services. 
Attended by many very senior Departmental Directors and 
Executive Directors, this was high praise indeed for the 
prowess of our public speakers. As a result, we were able to 
send four of our most acclaimed public speakers across the 
two days: Lachlan Taylor and Breanna Craig from Year 10 
followed by Zayne Lewis and Hayley McAllister from Year 9. 
From all accounts, our students did an amazing job and 
impressed everyone in attendance. Thank you to Ms Dennis 
for her co-ordination of this event. Some photographs are 
included. 

 
Staffing Changes 
The closing of the 2018 school year marks a number of 
staffing changes for Elderslie High School. We have several 
staff departing, all of whom have contributed enormously to 
teaching and learning over a sustained period. We wish all 
these staff well in their future endeavours: Mrs Juske 
(Mathematics); Ms Whitfield (Careers/Senior Mentorship), 
Ms Capaldi and Mr Burden (TAS) and Ms Signorini 
(Instructional Leadership). We also wish Mrs Nath well on the 
commencement of her maternity leave. Additionally, we 
were delighted to welcome Mr Stucken to our permanent 
teaching staff in the TAS faculty. Mr Stucken joined us at the 
start of Week 6 and replaces Mr Nethercott. At the start of 
the 2019 school year, there will be additional staffing 
announcements. 

Leadership Thank You Morning Tea 
On Tuesday, December 11, I held a special morning tea for 
the members of the Student Representative Council and the 
Prefect body to thank them for all their efforts throughout 

the year. Together with the Captaincy Team for 2018, this 
group of almost fifty students have volunteered their time 
generously to make both the school and broader community 
a much better place. Their initiatives have included lobbying 
for the introduction of biodegradable drinking straws at the 
canteen, installing new drinking stations in the playground, 
raising money for World Vision, supporting local farmers 
experiencing hardship, improving school litter, supporting the 
introduction of the Faces of Elderslie program to improve a 
sense of student belonging and encouraging greater support 
for acceptance of diverse groups within society. Our student 
leaders absolutely deserve recognition and commendation 
for their amazing energy and determination to improve our 
school. We are so lucky to have them and I am very proud of 
the hard work they have undertaken. All student leaders will 
receive a special award from our local Member of Parliament, 
Mr Chris Patterson at their Recognition Assemblies this week. 

Parent and Citizens Association 
The end of 2018 also marks the conclusion of the presidency 
of Mr Mick Hovey. Mr Hovey has served as the President of 
the P&C Association for over 6 years and in that time has 
made a remarkable contribution, from speaking at school 
events, sourcing community funding grants, raising funds at 
school barbecues and creating a cohesive team with school 
leaders to consult on a myriad of school issues. Mr Hovey’s 
children have now finished their education at Elderslie High 
School and he will certainly leave a lasting legacy. The entire 
school community would like to thank Mick for everything he 
has done over this long period of time. We also thank Mrs 
Megan Atkinson for her service to the P&C. Megan has also 
served for an extended period of time.  

Kind regards, 
Mrs Jenny Lawrence 

FROM THE DEPUTY PRINCIPAL’S 

Natalie Martin (DP Years 7, 9 & 11) 

Junior Aboriginal Education Consultative Group Meeting 
On 5 December the school hosted the Junior AECG meeting in 
the library. Students and teachers were represented from 
Elderslie Public School, Spring Farm Public School, Cobbitty 
Public School and Elderslie High School. Members from 
Mawarra were unable to attend due to their Stage 3 camp. 
The Junior AECG promotes respect, empowerment and self-
determination and believes that collective consultation is 
important in achieving equality. During the meeting there 
was a discussion about students nominating to be part of the 
management committee. Membership of the Junior AECG 
consists of 4 students from each of the primary schools and 6 
students from Elderslie High School. 

Students then participated in a get to know you activity and 
worked in pairs to write down what they would like to learn 
about, in regards to Aboriginal Education. Their suggestions 
were recorded in the meeting minutes. Lastly, the high school 
students showed the primary school students around the 
school farm. The next meeting is on 20 March 2019. 
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Bicycle Safety 
We have had an increase in the number of students who are 
riding bicycles to school and members of the public have 
raised concerns about the way students have been exiting 
the school in an unsafe manner. Parents need to remind their 
children that all students riding bicycles must wear a helmet 
and dismount as they are entering the school grounds. 
Students are also required to walk their bicycles out of the 
school grounds every afternoon. All bicycle riders need to 
abide by the road laws and dismount to cross at the 
pedestrian crossing. Students are not permitted to ride 
through the school gardens. 

At the beginning of 2019, the school will arrange for the 
Police Liaison Officer to present an educational talk on safe 
cycling habits, which will include a reminder of the road rules 
and consequences for not following them. 

Year 9 CAPA Evening 
On 5 December the CAPA faculty put on the annual Year 9 
Christmas CAPA evening. There were many engaging 
performances from Year 9 Dance, Drama and Music, which 
encouraged the audience to get into the Christmas spirit. 
Throughout the night, there were guest performances from 
the Vocal, Ballroom, Junior Dance and Drama ensembles. 
Thank you to the Stage Crew and Entertainment students 
who managed the back stage productions.  A big thankyou to 
the CAPA faculty for organising this event.  

Save the Date! 
In 2019 there will be a School Development Day on Tuesday 
29 January. School resumes for Years 7, 11 and 12 on 
Wednesday 30 January. Senior students will go home at 
12.15pm and Year 7 will finish at 2.30pm. Years 8, 9 and 10 
will resume on Thursday 31 January and the school 
Swimming Carnival in on Friday 1st February. 

Ms Natalie Martin 

Joanne Amos (DP Years 8, 10 & 12) 

Year 11 2019 
On 26 November, our Year 10 students commenced the 
transition to senior school. In their fresh senior uniforms, 
they commenced their new timetables including their new 
school starting time of 8.40am. I have been delighted to see 
that our new “seniors” have demonstrated an excellent 
attitude and are thoroughly enjoying the new array of 
subjects on offer. I would especially like to thank Mr Marshall 
and Mrs Whitfield for their tireless work in coordinating the 
program of activities that support our students. The four 
week program contains not only taster lessons in new senior 
courses but also a number of workshops designed to support 
the needs and interests of school leavers and also those 
continuing on. Amongst the workshops have been sessions 
on stress management, NESA information, goal setting, 
research skills and apprenticeships. 

In 2019 Year 11 will return to school on 30 January and being 
a Wednesday they will be able to go home early at 12:15pm 
on that day. In 2019 senior students will be able to leave 

school early at 12:15pm on Tuesdays and Wednesdays. This 
time is designed to allow for those students studying TAFE 
delivered VET courses and the other courses being delivered 
by the Macarthur group of schools. Other students should 
use the time as an opportunity to complete homework, 
revision and assessment tasks unless they choose to 
participate in Wednesday afternoon sport. If there are any 
Year 11 students who still wish to participate, they may see 
Ms George in the PDHPE faculty to organise this.  

It should be noted that the Life Ready Program (previously 
known as Crossroads) may be delivered during Wednesday 
afternoons and more details about the Life Ready Program 
will be sent home early in 2019.  Life Ready is a Department 
of Education requirement and is an excellent program that 
covers topical PDHPE issues that are suitable for this age 
group. The themes presented include mental health and 
stress, safe driving and partying as well as sexuality. All 
students and their parents should be aware that Life Ready is 
compulsory and any student absences during the program 
must be explained with a doctor’s certificate. Students will be 
required to catch up any work missed due to absence.  

Year 7 2019 Orientation Day 
Orientation Day for our Year 7 students for 2019 was held on 
Tuesday 4 December and was a great success. I thoroughly 
enjoyed meeting our new students and their families and 
helping to support their smooth transition to high school. 
Whilst we know it is a daunting time for the students, we 
firmly believe we provide a great program to ease anxiety 
and promote socialisation with incoming students from a 
wide range of primary schools. Our Year 11 Prefects played a 
pivotal role at Orientation and we hope Year 6 students have 
made lasting connections to a friendly, older role model that 
they can seek out in the months ahead. I would like to take 
this opportunity to thank our Year 7 Year Adviser for 2019, 
Ms White for her efforts in organising the day. Her attention 
to detail and enthusiasm for her new role are greatly valued. 

New Enrolments 
We have had a number of inquiries for new enrolments over 
these past weeks with many families moving into our drawing 
area. If you are aware of any family or neighbours who intend 
seeking enrolment for 2019, we would appreciate them 
contacting our school office before close of business on 
Friday 21 December. This will help us formulate classes and 
ensure that their details are submitted ready for the year 
ahead. 

Zone Blues Awards 
On Wednesday 28 November I attended the Macarthur Zone 
Secondary Schools Sports Association Sporting ‘Blue’ Awards 
at Camden Lakeside. I was extremely proud to see so many 
Elderslie High School students receive these awards. 
Congratulations to all of our students who were recipients of 
these awards. It is a wonderful recognition of their 
commitment and dedication to their chosen sport. 
 

.
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Finally, I would like to wish everyone a safe and happy 
holiday, and I look forward to communicating with all of 
you again in the New Year. 

Ms Joanne Amos 

PRESENTATION EVENING 2018 
The annual Presentation Evening is on Monday 17 
December 2018 at Camden Civic Centre from 7.15 pm.  
This is shaping up to be a wonderful evening with over 250 
students receiving awards for leadership, academic, 
agricultural, cultural and sporting achievements at 
Regional and State level during 2018.  Students receiving 
awards should have received a letter by now that details 
the organisation for the evening.  There will also be some 
dance and music performances on the evening.  Please 
come along and celebrate the achievements of the 
wonderful students from Elderslie High School.   

Ms S Dennis 

CAPA Update 
Congratulations to all of the students who participated in 
making the Year 9 Christmas CAPA Evening a fun and 
successful evening.  Well done to all! 

Congratulations to the Year 11 Music students on their 
wonderful performance at the newly named Jacaranda 
Festival on Saturday 24 November 2018.  The students did 
a fantastic job performing on the main stage in the streets 
of Camden just prior to the lighting of the trees. 

 
There are still a few 2019 CAPA Calendars available for 
purchase from the Student Office.  Calendars are on sale 
for $ 20.00.  The calendar would make a great Christmas 
present and is an excellent memory of this year’s routines, 
ensembles and personalities.   

Congratulations to the Musical students on their 
wonderful performance for the residents of Carrington 
Nursing Home on Wednesday 28 November.  It showed 
wonderful community spirit. The cast for 2019 did a 
wonderful job at their first All Day Rehearsal on Thursday 6 
December for Grease, The Musical 2019. 

 
Thank you to the members of the Event Management 
Team and Entertainment class who assisted with the 
organisation for Elderslie Public School’s Presentation 
Evening on Thursday, 6th December. The Staff and students 
from our Partner Primary School really appreciated your 
hard work and support in making their evening a success.   

Finally, congratulations to the dancers who performed as 
part of Schools Spectacular for 2018.  This year’s theme 
was ‘The Greatest’ and our talented dancers certainly did 
that on the 23 and 24 November at Qudos Bank Arena.  

 
Congratulations to Indyana Verter from Year 12 on her 
selection for Art Express 2019.  Art Express is an exhibition 
of some of the best artworks from the HSC Visual Arts 
Examinations.  We wish Indyana the best of luck with this 
event.   

Many thanks to all of the students who have assisted with 
the huge project that is CAPA Stocktaking.  The CAPA 
Faculty really appreciate your support with this mammoth 
task.   

CAPA Faculty 

Library Matters 
It’s the end of 2018 and the Library has spent over $3000 
on new books for our students. We have purchased more 
Manga (Japanese graphic novels) which fly off the shelves, 
as well as fiction novels that were nominated for The 
Children’s Book Council Awards. We have increased our 
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Premier’s Reading Challenge collection so students can 
borrow from school for the challenge. We have also 
enhanced our senior collection of books for Year 11 and 
Year 12 students to help with exam summaries and exams. 
These books are very expensive and a lot have gone 
missing this year, so if you happen to see any lying around 
at your house, we will be grateful to have them back! 

In 2019 we will be trying out some robotics gear in the 
Library at lunchtimes, so we hope students come down 
and make the most of this opportunity.  

I will also be running a homework club once a week to help 
students with homework and assignments. Parents are 
welcome also! A day and times will be announced next 
year. 

We are also pleased to announce we will be subscribing 
again to both Skwirk and Clickview. Skwirk is a fantastic 
resource to help with homework and assignments. Google 
Skwirk. The username is elderslieyr7.1 or elderslieyr8.2 for 
example (you add your child’s year group after the “yr”, 
then add a fullstop and any number up to 25). The 
password is “dingo” for all years. Clickview is a massive 
database of educational videos. Google Clickview Online. 
Then type in your child’s email address eg 
Fred.bloggs@education.nsw.gov.au and select Elderslie 
High from the drop down box. You can then easily search 
your subjects under the heading LIBRARY or just type a 
search into the search bar eg equations, and a video will 
pop up.  

Please don’t forget we are here to help your child find 
materials for their assignments. If you are stuck for 
resources, send your child to see me in the Library and I 
will help them.  

Mrs K White 
Librarian 

Victor Chang School Science Award 
In mid-November four Elderslie High School students were 

presented with the Victor Chang Research Institute School 

Science Awards for their efforts and achievements in 

Science. The students, Luke Amajah, Chloe Gardner, Alyssa 

Heyward and Zuhayr Jafri, have consistently demonstrated 

their strong interests in Science through their active 

involvement in various iSTEM (innovation, Science, 

Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics) enriching 

projects, extra-curricular activities and competitions 

throughout junior science. During their senior years, Luke, 

Chloe, Alyssa and Zuhayr have continued to strive to 

achieve a deep understanding of science concepts. This has 

resulted in all four students performing at the top of their 

cohort in several Science Preliminary courses.   

The award ceremony was attended by several dignitaries 

including Cr Peter Sidgreaves the Mayor of Camden, Chris 

Patterson MP and Dr Inken Martin and other recipients 

and their family members. In addition to the award, Luke, 

Chloe, Alyssa and Zuhayr have been invited to visit the 

Victor Chang Research Institute to meet the researchers, 

tour the lab facilities and be provided with a deeper insight 

into careers in Science.  

The diligence and commitment demonstrated by Luke, 

Chloe, Alyssa and Zuhayr is well deserving of the Victor 

Chang commendation. Congratulations. 

Mrs Ferris 

 
Above: Victor Chang School Science Award recipients. L-R: 

Cr Peter Sidgreaves the Mayor of Camden, Dr Inken Martin 

and Chris Patterson MP.  

Science Fun 
Recently some of our science students and staff were 
involved in exploring the properties of liquid nitrogen. The 
students learnt that liquid nitrogen has a boiling point of 
−195.8 0C, it is nontoxic, odourless, colourless, has low 
reactivity and like nitrogen gas, it consists of two nitrogen 
atoms sharing covalent bonds (N2). Science staff carried 
out several demonstrations using the liquid nitrogen, 
including making ice cream and frozen chocolate, freezing 
flowers and plastics and then watching them shatter, 
observing how particle movement slows when a balloon of 
air is immersed in a bowl of boiling liquid nitrogen and 
modelling the liquid-to-gas expansion ratio of nitrogen 
which is 1:694, which means liquid nitrogen boils to fill a 
volume with nitrogen gas very quickly, resulting in a small, 
but exciting, bang when poured into a closed metal 
container. 

In addition the students learnt about the safe handling and 
storage of liquid nitrogen and the many applications of 
liquid nitrogen which include the cryopreservation of 
biological samples, use as a coolant for superconductors, 
use in cryotherapy to remove skin abnormalities, the 
branding of cattle and the molecular gastronomy 
preparation of unusual foods.  

Very ‘cool’ science! 

Mrs Ferris 

 
 

mailto:Fred.bloggs@education.nsw.gov.au
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   Making ice-cream 

DECEMBER SPORT REPORT 
SSW Open Girls Softball Team  
Hannah Trevena and Patricia Leung successfully selected 
into the SSW Open Girls Softball Team, to compete in 
February 2019. 

Year 9 PASS Camp 2018 
A group of 48 Year 9 students recently attended the 
Survivor Camp at Cataract Dam Scout Park. The camp 
provided each student with a range of challenges, for some 
the biggest being what to pack and how much to pack. We 
arrived on Wednesday morning and the students’ first job 
was to set up the camp site, the most impressive set up 
had to be the ‘Alabama’ boys who had their tents in 
formation and created rock walls to keep the wildlife out. 
Day 1 then involved orienteering, high ropes and caving. A 
number of students had to overcome their fears of heights 
and claustrophobia however with the support of their 
peers they were able to complete the activities. Day 2 and 
3 had plenty more challenges including the mud run, flying 
fox, rock climbing, abseiling and the giant swing. It was 
extremely impressive to watch all of the students 
encouraging each other to attempt and complete each of 
the activities. At dinner time it was easy to see who had 
culinary skills and those who were happy for the quickest 
method of refuelling. Tyler was creating masterpieces on 
the BBQ while many others were happy to eat 2 minute 

noodles and easy mac and cheese for every meal. It was a 
great camp with a heap of laughs had by all. Only a few 
tears, but she was able to laugh about it later after she 
conquered the giant swing.  

Jamberoo 2018 
On Wednesday 12 December 145 students across Year 7-
11 made their way down to the Jamberoo Excursion as a 
reward for their excellent representation of Elderslie High 
School in extra-curricular activities throughout 2018. 
Another exceptional day of fun experienced by all. Thank 
you all for your efforts in 2018, and I look forward to an 
even greater year of success in 2019. 

Miss George 

Year 8 Science Gifted & Talented 
Excursion to WSU Parramatta  
On 5 December Ms Jan took 29 Year 8 students to attend a 
Science Gifted and Talented Program at Western Sydney 
University Parramatta. Throughout the day, we explored 
the concepts of chemistry in the university’s Cool, Colour 
and Create labs. We conducted chemical reactions to 
produce great products such as a crystal garden using 
sodium silicate and reacting it with ions of cobalt, 
manganese, iron and magnesium and made slime from 
polyvinyl alcohol, a solution of 4% borax and food 
colouring of our choice. We also had the opportunity to 
explore the making of ice cream using liquid nitrogen and 
tasted the tremendous creation after the demonstration 
(see below for the recipe!). Other experiments we did 
included placing an indicator in dry ice to observe the 
changes in pH, placed dry ice in gloves and watched them 
expand, and created coloured carnations using food dye. 

Overall we all thoroughly enjoyed the day and hope the 
students next year will also enjoy the experience. 

Tahlia Verry, 8SCIM 

 
 
 

Liquid Nitrogen Ice Cream: 
Combine: 
600ml cream 
600ml full cream milk 
(1:1 ratio of milk and ceam) 

With: 
10 teaspoons of vanilla extract 
20 teaspoons of sugar 
(2:1 ratio of sugar to vanilla extract) 

Slowly add 1.5L of liquid nitrogen and keep stirring 
vigorously with a wooden spoon (the quantity of liquid 
nitrogen required may vary depending on how much 
you need to get the ice cream texture) 
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Year 12 Maths Excursion 
I was very fortunate to take my Year 12 Advanced 
Mathematics students to attend 'A Day of Maths' at the 
University of NSW on November 21. 

It was a great day overall. The organiser said that 
there were 500 students (all from government 
schools) from around NSW and that there was one school 
from as far away as Coffs Harbour, where the students had 
to get up at 5am to fly to Sydney. 

It opened with Rob Stokes (Education Minister) sending a 
video message, followed by Adrian Piccoli (former 
Education Minister) who spoke about career paths. This 
was followed by a senior lecturer from the UNSW who 
spoke about how mathematics has taken her around the 
world and provided her with countless opportunities. 

The main presenters, Eddie Woo and Adam Spencer, were 
very engaging and the students and myself learned a lot. 

I would like to thank Ms Lawrence who enrolled us in this 

seminar. 

Bruce Lim 

Day of Maths 
With Eddie Woo and Adam Spencer 

A Day of Maths was a test of a very ambitious and 

promising initiative for public schools for a better 

education in Mathematics and to create more interest in 

the field whilst also creating a more positive public view on 

the subject.  

I found this event to be very positive in both idea and 

execution. The content presented was very useful and 

relevant to what we were doing in class. Eddie Woo did a 

highly engaging and insightful presentation on the nature 

of mathematics and how it relates to other fields and how 

it isn’t dull number crunching and how it can be a fun and 

complex subject that engages minds of today to solve 

problems of tomorrow and how collaboration and fun in 

mathematics is not only very present but also to be sought 

after.  

Adam Spencer gave a highly educational talk on his 

interest in mathematics and mathematical ways of 

problem solving. He walked us through many ways of 

mathematically approaching problems with example 

problems from his new book of mathematical and logical 

puzzles. 

Overall the day provided students with a new outlook on 

mathematics and new techniques to approach questions 

with, as well as resources to continue to hone their skills in 

the form of a signed copy of Adam Spencer’s book. It also 

gave students a good insight into the university courses 

and careers available to them after finishing school. 

By Matthew Guthrie 

 
 

 
 

Pathways to Dreaming  
Cool Science Day:       
On Friday 30 November Year 8 Pathways to Dreaming 
students went to Western Sydney University, Parramatta 
Campus for a science day. Students had the opportunity to 
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partake in experiments that they could not normally do at 
school. This is their account:   

We did lots of different experiments such as making slime 
and ice cream, we also made a flower change colours, 
chromatography and created a chemical garden. Lots of 
schools were there and we watched displays about 
nitrogen gas and saw things explode, shatter and catch on 
fire. Poppy and I made a fire extinguisher from dry ice. Our 
favourite part of the day was making ice cream. The 
chemist made it from scratch using cream, milk, sugar, 
vanilla essence and cooled it down really quickly with 
liquid nitrogen. It was really ‘cool’ to eat!  

  
 

 
Maddison Kuiper & Poppy La Hay 

ADMINISTRATION: 
The School Administration Office would like to wish all our 
parents & students a very Merry Xmas. 

Information for 2019: 
Office hours are between 8.30 & 3.30 each day. 
Payments may be made at the Front Office by parents 

between 8.30 & 2.15 each day. Students can make 

payments at the Student Office during their break times 

each day. Parent Online Payments via our school website, 

is a convenient and preferred option for payments, where 

by parents receive an online receipt immediately. 

Student diaries are issued by the school each year, and are 

a valuable information source for parents and students on 

School Policies, Merit Schemes, early departure 

procedures, late arrival procedures, uniforms, bell times, 

and also included are absentee slips. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Elderslie High School 
40-48 Hilder Street 
Narellan NSW 2567 

 
Phone: (02) 4658 1110 

Fax: (02) 4658 0219 
elderslie-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

www.elderslie-h.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Excellence. Honour. Service. 

 

  

P & C MEETINGS 2019 
 

ALL parents of students and 
interested members 

of the Elderslie community are 
invited to attend 
these meetings. 

 
Our Meeting for 2019 will be: 
The Annual General Meeting 
Tuesday 12 February at 7pm 

mailto:elderslie-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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PROPOSED CALENDAR – More detailed Calendar events can be found on our school website 

 

   

 

Wk MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

10A 

December 17 

Presentation Evening- 

Camden Civic Centre 

Year 10 Recognition 

Assembly and Reports 

Issued 

December 18 

Support Unit - Camden 

Pool Excursion 

December 19 

Last day for students 

 

December 20 December 21 

1A 
January 28 January 29 

 

January 30 

Year 7, 11 and 12 begin 

January 31 

Year 8, 9 and 10 begin 

February 1 

EHS Swimming Carnival 

2B 

February 4 February 5 

 

February 6 February 7 February 8 


